
Chairman/ Secretary’s Report to NEOA Annual Delegate Conference 2022 

The ongoing work of the Association for the last year has mainly been carried out by Duncan 

Archer (Treasurer), Allie Wilson-Craw (Fixtures Secretary), and Francis Shillitoe/Kim 

Sanderson (NEJS Coordinators). Our thanks go to everybody involved for their hard work.   

All clubs continue to face a challenge to get enough main officials so well done to CLOK, 

NATO and NN for putting on the usual wide range of level B, C and D events and for 

providing help to juniors and adult beginners to improve and enjoy the sport.  

Our focus in the coming year must be on making a success of the British Championships in 

2024.  Duncan Archer will be the Co-ordinator for the weekend and most of the main 

officials have already been found. Thanks to everybody who has agreed to take on these 

roles. However, it is essential that all members in the region play their part in making these 

Championships something of which we can all be proud.   

Whatever members of the region do in the coming year, I hope you enjoy some excellent 

orienteering. 

Peter Archer 

October 2022  

 

 

 

 


